Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Nursing has received the petition for declaratory statement from Scott Lawrence, APRN, on August 14, 2023. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Section 464.0123, Florida Statutes as it applies to the petitioner.
On October 5, 2023, the Petition for Declaratory Statement was WITHDRAWN. The petition sought a declaratory statement requesting that the Board of Nursing allow Autonomous Practice APRNs the privilege to provide the required oversight/supervision to APRNs, of the same specialty, who are required by statue to receive oversight/supervision. The Notice of Petition published September 14, 2023, in the Florida Administrative Register Volume 49, Number 179.
Please refer all comments to: Joe R. Baker, Jr., Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, MQA.Nursing@flhealth.gov, or by telephone at (850)245-4125.
